

October 19, 2020

Via Email

Christian Klein, Chair Arlington Zoning Board of Appeals 51 Grove Street Arlington, MA 02476

Doug Heim, Esq. Town Counsel Town of Arlington 51 Grove Street Arlington, MA 02147

RE: ZBA Docket#3515 Thorndike Place, Arlington, MA

Dear Chair Klein and Mr. Heim,

At the Board's continued public hearing held last Tuesday, October 13, the Board requested the Applicant to consider granting a further extension of time for the Board to complete the public hearing on the Thorndike Place 40B Comprehensive Permit project commensurate with the time in which the Applicant will file updated plans and related materials with respect to its proposed revised design concept. The requested extension of time, 42 days, is commensurate with the timeframe from the Board's October 13 public hearing until the next scheduled Board hearing on November 24, 2020.

On behalf of the Applicant, I am writing to confirm its assent to this further extension. By my calculation, 42 days from the existing close of hearing date (February 21, 2021) falls on a Sunday (April 4, 2021). For the sake of convenience, the further extension of the public hearing is agreed upon to be continued until the following business day, Monday, April 5, 2021.

The Applicant looks forward to continuing the public hearing process with the Board. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely yours,

/s/ Stephanie A. Kiefer

Stephanie A. Kiefer